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President’s Message
Wildwood is growing and expanding! We have begun working with day care centers and 
afterschool at-risk groups.  For those of  you who live in southern Colorado and used to 
work with Mary Plamer, you will be very excited to know that Mary is now our Manager of 
Centers.  We are working very hard to get more children on the food program, especially 
the children in at-risk areas of the state.

With new Centers joining the Wildwood team, we are learning all kinds of new rules and 
regulations that apply to child care centers.  This is where we need your help.  As per your 
provider agreement, the prior month’s claim is due in our office by the 5th of each month.  
We have always done our best to continue to process all claims that come into our office 
through the middle of the month.  We need your help with sending your claim into the 
Wildwood office as soon as you can each month. We will now be processing all of the 
claims that come into our office by the 10th of each month and will be moving to the 5th of 
each month by this fall.  This will allow Sue, Ginny, and Kristen time to process all of our 
home claims and our center claims.  We appreciate your support and help as we work to 
feed more children!

Wildwood Conference:

We are working very hard to find a venue for our annual provider conference this August.  
We had  hopped to have the information available for this newsletter, but it has been more 
difficult than expected to fine someplace large enough for all of us!  We had 200 attendees 
last year!  Please keep an eye on our website and your email - we will let you know as soon 
as everything is set!

We are beginning to gear up for
our Provider Conference in August.  

We will keep you updated as specifics 
become available.  Visit our contact 
page to let us know what you would 
like to see at the conference, such as 

topics, speakers, etc.
wildwoodonline.org/contact-us.html

http://wildwoodonline.org/contact-us.html


The U.S Department of Agriculture prohibits discrimination against its customers, employees, and applicants for employment on the bases of race, color, national origin, age, 
disability, sex, gender identity, religion, reprisal, and where applicable, political beliefs, marital status, familial or parental status, sexual orientation, or all or part of an individual’s 
income is derived from any public assistance program, or protected genetic information in employment or in any program or activity conducted or funded by the Department. 
(Not all prohibited bases will apply to all programs, the first six protected bases of race, color, national origin, age, disability and sex are the six protected bases for applicants and 
recipients of the Child Nutrition Programs.)

If you wish to file a Civil Rights program complaint of discrimination, complete the USDA Program Discrimination Complaint Form, found online at http://www.ascr.usda.gov/
complaint_filing_cust.html, or at any USDA office, or call (866) 632-9992 to request the form. You may also write a letter containing all of the information requested in the form. 
Send your completed complaint form or letter to us by mail at U.S. Department of Agriculture, Director, Office of Adjudication, 1400 Independence Avenue, S.W., Washington, 
D.C. 20250-9410, by fax (202) 690-7442 or email at program.intake@usda.gov.

Individuals who are deaf, hard of hearing or have speech disabilities may contact USDA through the Federal Relay Service at (800) 877-8339; or (800) 845-6136 (Spanish).

USDA is an equal opportunity provider and employer.

~ Wildwood Resources ~
Need some extra hours? It’s  now 
easier than ever to get all of your 

continuing education credits! Wildwood 
Resources is pleased to announce that 
our correspondence courses are now 
available as online training courses!

Check out our online store: 
www.wildwoodonline.org/store

Go explore and let us know 
what you think!

Claims Corner
Summer is coming very quickly. Which means that schools will be letting out soon! Be sure to tell us 
when the school age children are out of school for summer break.

Plan to do fun things this summer like hiking, swimming, visit a farmer’s market, go to the zoo, have a 
picnic!

Internet claimers:
If children that you had previously enrolled are going to return to your care, as they often do,  please 
call or email your Claims Coordinator & have the child(ren) reactivated. Please do not re-enroll them 
in the computer. Once a child has been in your care their records stay in the computer forever. Email, 
fax or mail their updated enrollment forms to the office immediately to assure that their record will not 
fall off the computer again.

Have you checked out the Wildwood Facebook?  We have recipes, activities and some 
great information.  Find us, like us and keep an eye on us.  We will be running contests and 
you won’t want to miss out!  You can find our page at www.facebook.com/wildwoodcacfp

Claims Processor
Kristen Britton
303-707-4225

kristen@wildwoodcacfp.org

Claims Coordinator
Ginny Clark

303-707-4226
ginny@wildwoodcacfp.org

Director of Processing
Sue Crenner

303-707-4228
sue@wildwoodcacfp.org

What: 

When: 

Where: 

Why: 

How: 

What Would Batman Eat?
Sponsored by: Summit County Day Care Association

Wednesday June 24th 7:00pm

St. Anthony Summit Medical Center
340 Peak One Drive
Frisco, CO 80443

1.5 hours of continuing education training

Contact Jane:
720-363-6686 or jane@wildwoodcacfp.org

http://www.wildwoodonline.org/store
http://www.facebook.com/wildwoodcacfp
mailto:jane%40wildwoodcacfp.org?subject=What%20Would%20Batman%20Eat%20Workshop

